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This week’s Locky News was prepared by… 
Alison and Marilyn 

 

 
Lockington Community News Inc. 

(Locky News) 
 

AGM 
 

7:30pm 
Tuesday 4th October 

At Lockington Heritage Complex 
 

Followed by general meeting 

Share Your Opinion, Your Voice 
and Your Time. 

 
Do you realize that our Locky News is published by a 
team of volunteers? 
 
Not only do we have a committee with the usual 
President, Secretary and Treasurer but we also have an 
Editor, an Assistant Editor, a team of Typists/Correlators, 
a Courier to bring the papers from Echuca to Lockington 
and a Distribution Team… all of whom are volunteers. 
 
With our paper published fortnightly, our volunteers 
constantly find themselves busy, especially our executive 
committee.  We don’t have an “off season” and we even 
publish on public holidays. 
 
Why do we do it?  We play our parts with the Locky News 
because we feel it’s an important aspect of our 
community, it’s something that glues our community 
together, especially in times of hardship. 
 
As Editor, I try to keep things simple… we use fairly basic 
computer software to produce the Locky News, something 
that most computer users would pick up fairy quickly, I do 

this so that almost anyone can volunteer to help with 
producing the paper. 
 
Our Secretary and Treasurer both have dedicated 
laptops and emails so that it ’s easier for them and 
more streamlined. 
 
Our Courier picks up the papers from the printer in 
Echuca every fortnight and brings them back to the 
Lockington Business Centre for distribution. 
 
Our Distribution Team works on a roster system so 
that it ’s not just one person distributing the papers 
every fortnight. 
 
There are many ways in which you might be able to help 
us to keep our Locky News in publication so come along 
to our upcoming AGM and see where you might fit into 
our team. 
 
We welcome volunteers of all skills and abilities because 
we can all play a part. 
 

Alison Stewart 
Editor 
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Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex 
 

Complex: 5486 2515 - Open Sunday’s 1pm to 4pm or by appointment 
President: Kevin “Jack” Oliver - Secretary: Beryl  Marshall 5486 2353 

Website: http//www.lockingtonvic.com.au 

Lockington Community News Inc. 
Contact and Publishing Details 

 

Website: www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Email: 
     Articles for publication to editor@lockynews.com.au 
     Advertising enquiries to secretary@lockynews.com.au 
     Invoicing enquiries and payments to treasurer@lockynews.com.au 
Typed Monday fortnightly, distributed the following Friday. 
Deadline: 10am on typing days, earlier if possible please. 
Tel/Fax: 5486 2515 Leave a message on answering machine if office is 
unattended. 
Postal: 2-10 Market Street, Lockington, 3563 (mail slot in the door) 
Editor: Alison Stewart     Ph: 0417 177 807 
Casual Advertisements - must be accompanied by name, address and 
telephone number (without this information the advert cannot be printed) 

Charges: Minimum 5.5cm x 5.5cm $10.80 incl GST (Locals), $13.00 
(Non Locals). Please enquire re larger advertisements and prices. 
Reports - a word count limit of approx. 500 words is sufficient for most 
reports, preference will be given to shorter reports. Due to space 
limitations your report may need to be edited. 
Letters to the Editor, articles and reports should be typed or printed, and 
must show the author’s name and contact details. We do not include 
controversial political issues or party policies unless we can give equal 
space to all parties or sides of the argument. (Contact details are for office 
use only and will only be published by request.) 
Articles are printed in good faith and in no way reflect the views held 
by the 'Locky News' voluntary workers. We reserve the right to reject 
items deemed to be unsuitable. Any malicious information will be 
forwarded to the Police.   
All news items will be put on website unless we’re advised not to. 

Hello again Everyone, 

We’ve been looking back at early newspapers to learn the story of 
our district from the Selection Era until Lockington was gazetted as 
a township. From 1876, the local people campaigned for the 
provision of a railway service which would be vital to the over-all 
development of the region, and of particular significance to 
Lockington.  It seemed they were close to success when the 
Elmore-Gunbower railway extension was included in a Railway 
Construction Bill before Parliament in mid-1890, but the Bill did not 
meet with support.  Another Bill was passed on 8 October 1890, to 
appoint a Railways Standing Committee to take expert evidence 
on the question of the cost and merit of the lines contained in the 
Construction Bill, and of other lines which were not included but 
which had been surveyed by the Railways department.  These 
latter included a line from Huntly via Kamarooka to Tomara, and 
one from Bagshot to Warragamba, so it seemed there was still a 
chance that a rail service to and through our district might yet 
become a reality.  

So 1890 passed and life continued much as usual.  Though not a 
drought year, 1891 brought with it anxiety about the weather and 
the coming harvest.  Initially, it was hot and dry, but April brought 
sufficient rain to enable tilling and sowing.  Crop growth was set 
back by frosts in the mid-year, but welcome showers fell 
throughout late June and all of July, with beautifully fine weather to 
follow in early August.  Heavy rain later that month and into 
September caused problems to the district’s roads, but the crops 
continued to do well.  Despite some unseasonably hot days in late 
September, good rains then fell throughout October and 
November, but they brought a drawback.  In Diggora, 
Warragamba and Pannoomilloo, a little too much rain damaged 
advanced crops and, once again, the year’s end saw the district’s 
grain-growers feeling uncertain of the season’s outcome. 

However, for some there was an alternative.  The Bendigo 
Advertiser ‘s Tennyson correspondent had been among the first in 
the district to note local developments in the dairy industry, in a 
report he wrote on 13 January 1891.  By 13 April, he could report 
to the Advertiser that trade at the local creamery was increasing 
and that “others are on the tapis in various parts of the district.” 
The Elmore Standard noted that several creameries in the 
Tennyson district were “generally giving every satisfaction,” and on 
24 April, the Standard reported that “Messrs. Brown and M'Intyre 
have now in working order, and in course of completion, 
creameries at the following places:—Terrick Terrick, Nanneella, 
Corop, Milloo, Bullock Creek, Diggora, Mitiamo, and Macorna, in 
addition to two other parishes.” A longer report appeared in the 
Australasian, on 2 May 1891.  “Rural Topics and Events – 
Creameries are starting in every direction…. The Mitiamo 

correspondent of the Bendigo Independent narrates how "Mr 
Pentreath has for almost 12 months had a De Laval separator, 
and all the latest machinery for dairying, but yielding to the request 
of his neighbours he has decided to give them all the advantages 
of a creamery, and is about to increase his plant, with the object of 
buying milk from all comers. Mr Sims, of Pine Grove, has a very 
large steam creamery, and … is doing well. Mr Jewell is a believer 
in the Alexandra separator, but has had bad luck so far, as the 
machine pulley broke soon after starting, and he has had to come 
to a standstill… A still larger creamery is being built for a company 
at Terricks East, and as there are a number of dairy farms (in 
winter) in the vicinity … it will prove a boon to the people and a 
successful speculation for the promoters."  On 11 June, the 
Tennyson correspondent wrote to the Bendigo Advertiser that the 
local creameries were “doing a thriving and very 
satisfactory business.” 

While the farmers were proceeding with their work, the newly-
appointed Standing Committee on Railways had also made 
progress and, on 10 April 1891, the Bendigo Advertiser 
announced the schedule for the committee’s inspection of the rail 
routes proposed for our local region.  Arriving in Echuca from 
Melbourne on the evening of 14 April, the committee would take 
evidence at the Borough Council Chambers, Echuca, at 9 a.m. 
The plan was to then travel to Cohuna, back from there to 
Gunbower, to Tomara, to Pannoobamawm, to Elmore and to 
Sandhurst, gathering evidence along the way, but it rained and the 
roads were in such poor condition that the committee cancelled 
their itinerary and returned to Melbourne from Echuca on the 11 
05 a.m. train on 15 April.  Another plan was drawn up and I’ll tell 
you about that, and the evidence they gathered at Echuca and the 
other centres, in a future Locky News. 

In the meantime, news on the local front had been mixed - 
Parishioners of St David’s Church of England, Milloo, had 
successfully held the district’s first-ever “Sale of Gifts” in Mr 
Gladman’s granary; Mr Moseley, who had been in charge of the 
St David’s parish had left for England; Mesdames Lyons and 
Monahan of Terrick Terrick, were taking up a collection for an altar 
to be erected in the Terrick Terrick Catholic Church in memory of 
Father McGillicuddy, who died in 1889; and Tennyson could 
report that an “enjoyable entertainment and ball” had been held at 
Mrs O’Brien’s large hall. Other local news was of a sad nature - 
Typhoid had taken the life of Mr Moriarty of Terricks East, leaving 
his grieving wife and a large family of young children; and Charles 
Spence, the son of Mr A. Spence of Milloo, had died as a result of 
injuries he received while participating in the Drummartin Races. 

‘Bye until next time, 

Marg O’Brien. 
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Philippians c4 v6 
 
Dont worry about any thing; 
instead pray about everything. 
Tell God what you need and thank 
him for all he has done. 

If Not, Why Not? 

Are you involved in a community group?  

Does your group share news 

via The Locky News? 

Please be sure to appoint a publicity officer, 

and get them to send us items for the paper. 

We have many readers who love reading about the local families 

and their sporting and community achievements. 

 

This is the best and FREE local publicity 

your community group will ever get! 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester & Lockington 

Reverend Bertram 

 

St James 
Community 

Church 
 

10am Sundays 
 

Photos courtesy: Noomlight Media by Vin 

 
Catholic Church 

 

St Canice's, Lockington 

1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 8:00am Mass 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 5.30 pm 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 
or Edwin Keele 5484 3117 

Enquiries: 

Jeff Millard ph 0477 944 964 

 

Northern Rivers 
Uniting Church 

Cluster 
 

Face to face worship begins at 10am at: 
 

August 21 
Face to Face at Elmore 

 
August 28 

Face to Face at Dingee 
 

ZOOM connection is available at churches, 
and home every week. 

 
The link is:  https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-

6681-8761 
Password 22 

 
Via phone: 03 7018 2005. 

Meeting ID: 826 6681 8761#   Password 22# 

Rev Brian Morgan 0419 933 938 

 

Deaths 

Gordon, Marie Florence 
03/04/1935 - 14/08/2022 
Aged 89 years 
Dearly loved wife of Ron (dec) 
Loved mother of Jenny, Mandy, 
Andrew and Phillip. 
Rob, Bohdan and Charlotte. 
Nanna to Ellamay, Daniel, Anna, 
Angus. 
Dearly missed, never forgotten. 
Private funeral at Barwon Heads. 

Hargreaves, John Phillipson. 
(Formerly of Bamawm) 
Passed away in Hobart on 
14.08.2022. 
Aged 68 years. 
Loved husband of Denise, 
Loving father of Jessica, Johno, 
Elizabeth, Jacinta, Seb and their 
families. 
Loved and remembered always. 

Sunday 7th 
Rochester - 9am 

Lockington - 11.15am 

Sunday 14th 
Rochester - 9am 

Lockington - 11.15am 

Missing from 
Lockington & District 

Living Heritage Complex Inc. 
 

One tow bar 
3.5m (11ft.) 

2 inch diameter pipe. 
 

Information on the whereabouts 
of this tow bar 

would be appreciated. 
 

Please phone 
Gordon McKay 5488 2208 

or Beryl Marshall 0428 862 353 

Dockery, Marie 
The committee of Lockington & 
District Living Heritage Complex 
Inc. were saddened to learn of 
Marie’s passing. Marie was 
instrumental from the 

beginnings of the Complex, and 
a tireless worker in the kitchen 
and catering. Her hospitality 
skills were a marvel, and we 
owe her our gratitude. Deepest 
sympathy is extended to 
Marie’s family. 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761
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Eulogy 

Betty Mustey (nee Chapman) 
 

Betty Helen Chapman was born at Mrs. Blacks in 
Rochester on the 18

th
 of July 1933 to Bill and Emma 

Chapman.  She was the second child born to the family, 
being a younger sister to her brother Geordie. Bill and 
Emma ran the family farm in Lockington, that is now 
owned by Steve Prewett. 

When school beckoned, Betty attended Lockington 
Consolidated up until the completion of the 8

th
 grade, 

before going on to spend a year at the Echuca Technical School. 

After her schooling was completed, Betty started work, at 
the tender age of 14 years, in a café owned by Al and 
Glad Rose and later in the same year, Betty started 
working at Parson’s grocery store, where she remained 
for 6 and ½ years. Parson’s store is now known as 
Giddings Foodworks. 

It wasn’t all work for a young Betty; she loved her sport 
and her sporting club involvement. Betty enjoyed tennis 
and basketball, now known as netball, for Bamawm.   

Fit and active, Betty would ride her bicycle to her cousin 
Jean Haines home, whereupon they would take her to the 
venue for playing netball. It was not unusual for Betty to 
also ride that bicycle to Bamawm from Lockington. 

In 1954 Bill and Emma Chapman sold the farm and 
moved to Melbourne.  They bought a tennis court hire 
business, near Moreland Road in Brunswick and it was in 
this business that Betty commenced working for them.  

There was a twinkle in a young Bill Mustey’s eye when he 
met Betty in Lockington 

They commenced a courtship, and the wedding bells were 
rung in Echuca in the October of 1954. Married life for the 
newly married Musteys started out in a house built by 
Bill’s brother Ray in Lockington; a cream three-bedroom 
aluminum clad home with an outside toilet. It boasted a 

large shed out the back for the truck and a beautiful 
camellia bush at the back that Betty loved, but that Bill 
often threatened to cut down. 

This house would become the mainstay of Betty’s life in 
Lockington, having occupied it for almost 60 years. 

Betty and Bill welcomed their first child, a daughter 
Lynette in the May of 1958 

And a son, Trevor, who completed the family circle, 
arriving in May 1960. As a young family, Lyn can recall all 
of them piling into the family car, a cream Ford Falcon and 
heading off to a rented house at the seaside, sometimes 
Warrnambool, sometimes Frankston and even the long 
haul to Queensland. 

Often a friend was invited to join them, so there was lots 
of energy and lots of noise, when Bill tired and needed a 
spell, that is when the kids would play up; poor Bill did not 
get much sleep on what was supposed to be a 
restful vacation. 

Bill operated a transport business and Bet was always 
front and centre with Bill with all aspects of the business 
operations. Bet would attend to all of the paperwork and 
the organizing and coordination, and Bill would do the 
driving. But Betty’s involvement didn’t end there.  Betty 
used to help Bill picking up the cattle by driving a truck, 
without a semi license, which, of course, would be illegal 
now.  Every Sunday in the calf season, she assisted Bill 
with loading calves at Bamawm –in all weather conditions, 
even if it was raining.  

Bet made sure that everything ran smoothly, alongside 
the hard-working Bill. Their great friend Brian Malone 
recently informed me that Bill would often complete two or 
even three loads on end to Melbourne and upon arriving 
home finally, he would find out that Bet had organized a 
load of sheep to be brought back from the middle of NSW 
for Bill Fielder. Was Bill fussed?  He would just shake his 
head and smile, saying “the old woman is trying to kill me” 

Bill and Bet were both so well respected in the industry for 
their organization and reliability. They certainly made a 
great team! And Bet was a whizz at the problem-solving. 

Even without that endorsed licence, Bet went out in the 
tray truck one day to Tennyson to bring back a load to 
Lockington. In order to get her load, Bet had to go down a 
very wet, slippery clay track, with the very likelihood of 
betting the truck bogged. How would she manage this? 
Easy! not impressed with the condition, Bet simply 
phoned Bill Fielder, telling him that, as it was his load, he 
could do the honours and drive the truck out. To which, 
Bill complied with Bet’s direction. 

Another of Bet’s great friends, Bill and Pat Roberts, also 
made mention of another example of Bet’s driving 
prowess. This time, it was at the Winton Raceway in 
1966, driving the Lockington Racing Partnerships’ newly 
acquired Formula Vee at a test day. If truth be told, Bet 
was both terrified and pleased that her experience in a 
race car was over and, we will add, no lap records were 
broken on this day. 

 

Continued page ? 
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Eulogy 

Betty Mustey (nee Chapman) 
 

Continued from page ? 

Bet and family were very involved with motor sport as son 
Trevor was an active participant as a motorcycle race 
rider. After Bill retired in 1988 this enabled Bet and Bill to 
spend a lot of time each year travelling to Queensland to 
holiday with Trevor and to visit Megan, their 
granddaughter. Trevor then welcomed into his family - 
Judie.  Betty and Bill were made to feel so much a part of 
the Townsville family when they visited. In 2001, Trevor 
was killed in a motorcycle accident in Brisbane, leaving 
Bet and family heartbroken. 

It was of great comfort that, in the ensuing years, Judie 
remained close to Bet and, along with her new partner 
Greg, they welcomed a daughter Katariina, and Bet was 
proudly and lovingly known as Grandma. 

The love of Bet’s life, her husband and partner in love, life 
and business, Bill Mustey, passed away in 2005. 

So much can be said of Bet’s involvement with her 
community. It is easy to describe Bet as being a “pillar” of 
the community, but Bet was even more than that. Bet was 
the pillar, but also the spans that bridged the groups and 
formed the social connections and the foundation of those 
groups who worked tirelessly to support and connect 
others in true community sense. 

Having been a member of the Lockington Bush Nursing 
Ladies Auxiliary in 1986, Bet was duly recognized with 
Life Membership in 2007 for her ongoing work and 
contributions to the group. 

As member and then secretary of the social club for the 
Lockington Hall, Bet saw the value and the importance in 
providing a venue for groups, clubs and individuals to run 
events in the local area and this was further enhanced by 
Bet’s involvement with the Lockington Football Club as a 
member of the Ladies Auxiliary. Bet also undertook the 
role of secretary of the auxiliary and also President of the 
catering committee. Once again, and rightly so, Bet was 
made a life member of the Football Club. 

In 2011, Bet continued her community involvement by 
becoming a member of the local Lions Club, where she 
settled in so easily and became, as we would only expect, 
a very active and much loved and valued member. 

With her keen sense of giving and her awareness of 
supporting, nothing much would ever get past Bet! Fellow 
Lions will remember the sponge cakes that Bet would 
produce for your birthdays and her keenness in sourcing 
and searching out items for the Lions raffles and other 
door prizes. 

And Bet was a member of the local Senior Citizens club, 
having become President in 2014 until very recently. Bet 
handed over the presidency so that she could go out and 
enjoy her retirement – as if Bet would ever, truly, stop… 

It would be remiss of us to not give more attention and 
recognition to Bet’s cooking. I’m sure that each and every 
committee member will be familiar with the following: Bet’s 
apple cakes; sometimes Bet would be making up to 10 
dozen at a time for a good cause; those sponges, the 
pies, the slices and the pasties that were always enjoyed 
at meetings, on cake stalls, fund raising ventures and by 
Bet’s friends and especially, her family. Family members 
would gloat to each other when they received little treats, 

like Bet’s sponges, whom they would then provide to 
tease. However, you were connected to Bet, if you were in 
her company, you would always be well-fed! 

But I am going to tell you that it was her family that also 
got to savor Bet’s many other culinary delights. The ginger 
fluffs, the Christmas fruit cakes, the pavlovas and the 
cakes for special days like weddings and 21

st
 birthdays 

will long be remembered and will enhance Bet ’s 
lasting legacy.  

When Bet did get of her kitchen, take off her apron and do 
something for herself, she loved to head to Rochester 
every fortnight with the other ladies to play bingo – I’m told 
that she didn’t win much, but she made up for that with 
the loads of fun that she kept in her friend’s company. 
Bingo was also high up on Bet’s agenda when she would 
visit Lynette in Albury. 

As Bet’s general health began a decline, following a 
diagnosis of lung cancer in the May of 2021, it was her 
daughter Lynette who was there by her side, as carer, 
provider, nurturer, confidante and supporter of her Mum – 
going over and above to make sure that her mum was 
able to be afforded a continued quality of life. Net told me 
the other day, that she and Bet shared a special and 
unique bond; so close, but they would still have their 
“tiffs”, nothing major as Net reassured me “I haven’t killed 
her yet!” 

It is at this point in time that family wish to extend their 
thanks to the Lockington Bush Nursing Centre nurses, the 
team at Echuca Palliative Care and the Symptom and 
Urgent Review Clinic staff in Bendigo for the treatment, 
the assistance, the love and the care that they provided 
for Bet during her illness. 

During the evening of Monday 8
th
 August 2022, 

surrounded by family and close friends, and with her 
loving daughter Net holding her hand, that Betty Helen 
Mustey passed away peacefully and is now free of any 
pain and also at eternal rest. 

As was put so beautifully to me the other day, Betty lived 
a long and fruitful life. She was a caring wife, a very loving 
mother and grandmother, an astute businesswoman, a 
good friend and someone who gave everything of herself 
to better the lives of others.  

Betty leaves a lifetime of loving family memories, and 
years of happy times and stories for every person that had 
the pleasure to meet her. Betty will be so greatly missed 
by all who had the immense good fortune to know her, to 
be related to her, to be 
her friend and to be 
loved by her. 
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We have had an extremely busy few weeks at school.  
 
Our Junior students travelled to Melbourne to attend the Melbourne 
Museum and the IMAX theatre last Friday. A very early start saw 
the students eager to embark on their first excursion in over 2 
years. In fact, the very first excursion for many of the students! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Our Grade 3-6 students competed in the inter school athletics 
carnival in Echuca last week also.  Congratulations to everyone 
that took part. As always, students did an exceptional job of 
representing LCS with pride and great sportsmanship. 

 
 

Lockington Consolidated School News 



ISSUE #948 - September 2, 2022 

 

Page 8  

 



 

 

ISSUE #948 – September 2, 2022 Page 9  

 



ISSUE #948 - September 2, 2022 

 

Page 10  

COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 
 

ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

LOCKINGTON RECREATION RESERVE 
 

For venue hire (including outside toilets) 
contact… Toni Hardess ph: 0409265529 

 
Venue hire prices are as follows: 

$100 for function room  
$140 for function room and kitchen. 

HEALTH 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 
 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
MON - FRI    8.30am to 4.30pm  

(Lunchbreak 12.30-1.30) 
Phone 54862544 

to book an appointment 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctor Tuesdays from 9.30am 

Allied Health services 

RETAIL 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 
Serving Our Community 

 

2nd Wednesday - Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm at Lockington Hotel 

 

4th Wednesday - Business Meeting 
7:30pm at Lockington Heritage Complex 

 

President Lion - Stephen 0481974166 

Secretary Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Treasurer Lion : Phillip Cunnington 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

 
 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

Lockington District Family 
Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings : 7:00 pm with meal at own cost 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 
on the first Thursday of even months 
(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

 

  

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

Free delivery service to Lockington 
Week days only 

Requests need to be made by 3 pm each day 
 

Phone 5480 6011 

or Fax 5480 2486 
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RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

 Servicing... 
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 

 

Ph Drew on 
0418558578   

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Nampara Spit Roast 

& Catering. 
 
 
 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

•Rural Fencing 

•Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

Local Davey Pump dealer 

Pump repairs and sales 

Call Ged anytime 0400829797 

RURAL 

Lockington 
Community Hotel 
Co-operative Ltd 
1-3 Archibald St 

(Cnr Lockington Road) 
Lockington, VIC 3563 

For enquiries & bookings - Ph:03 5486 2501 
Drinks / Accommodation / Meals 

Kotta Panel Works 
For all Paint & Panel repairs 

for old and new vehicles 
Ph Rob : 0458 438 351 

Email : kottapanelworks@gmail.com 
Address : 2034 Echuca/Mitiamo Rd, 

Kotta, 3565, Victoria 
Specializing in Vehicle Restoration & Modification 

STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: stonesdairyservice@outlook.com  
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

Helen’s Takeaway 
11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

LOCKINGTON POST OFFICE 

Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open Hours 

9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 

9am to midday Saturdays 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

 

mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
mailto:stonesdairyservice@outlook.com
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Photo by… Vin Jarrod, Noomlight Media 

Venue available for hire… 
(weddings, parties, pretty much anything!) 

Hire of the main room plus the side room $100 
Hire of commercial kitchen $100 

plus refundable $100 bond 
Phone Sandra 0427 030 804 

Open Sundays 1 - 4 pm 
other times by appointment 

Phone “Jack” Oliver 0428 862 566 

 

Lockington & District 
Living Heritage Complex Inc. 

 

2-10 Market Street, Lockington 

Are you suffering from: 

Aches? Pains? Headaches? 
Stiff neck? Limb or joint pain? 

Sporting Injuries? 
 

Suitable for men, women, and children of all ages 
 

Bowen Therapy is a gentle relaxing way to achieve relief 
from the above and many other day to day issues we face.  

Working with the body’s natural ability to heal, 
Bowen Therapy stimulates muscles, tendons, ligaments, and nerves to 

help the body realign and repair itself. 
 

For more information or to make an appointment, please call, text or email 
 

Jon Watson 
0481 718 824 

jon.watson@rochesterbowen.com.au 
https://rochesterbowen.com.au/ 

 

Session lengths will vary depending on treatment on the day 
and detail of treatment plans developed with the client 
however will typically be less than 1 hour in duration 

 

Fee structure: 
Adults:                                    $70 per treatment 
Children and Concession:      $60 per treatment 

Servicing Rochester, Lockington and surrounding districts 

Certified in 

 

mailto:jon.watson@rochesterbowen.com.au
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Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

 

By appointment only 
 

Ph:  1300 666 535 
Monday, 26th September 

11.30am – 12noon 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults, 

including flu vaccine 
 

Refer to Council website 
for more info. 

Well Womens Clinic 
 

Next visit date 
Tuesday 30th August 

 
For appts/enquiries 

ring 54862544 
 

Subject to change 
Re: Covid19 updates 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a 
convenient time for this service 

would be appreciated. 
 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Do you enjoy reading 
our FREE 

Locky News? 
 

Please keep in mind 
that it costs us 

$1 per paper to produce. 
 

Please drop a donation 
in one of our tins around town. 

 

DONATION TINS 
 

Business Centre 
Giddings 

Post Office 

 
 

New 
 

Annual Advertiser  
 

Coming Soon 

 

Chemical User Course 
Expression of Interest 

 

If you are interested in participating in a 
farm Chemical User Course please contact 
Andrew 0428368281 via text leaving name 
and contact number and indication 
of  interest.  

Are you interested in supporting our vibrant 

Lockington Community 

come along to the 

Lockington & District Business Centre 

Annual General Meeting 

Lockington Business Centre 

Monday 12th September 2022 at 7.30 pm 

For Information call Wendy Sims on 

0427868307 

or Suzie Jacobs on 0448970909 

Lockington & District 
Living Heritage Complex Inc. 

 

Annual General Meeting  
 

7:30pm Monday, 24 October, 2022 
 

Supper will be served 
after the meetings. 

 

All are invited 
and will be made most welcome. 

We hope new members will come and help 
with the running of the Complex 

and keep Lockington on the map.  

 

Community Centre 

Casserole Luncheon 
 

Wednesday 14th September 

 
Lockington Community News Inc. 

(Locky News) 
 

AGM 
 

7:30pm 
Tuesday 4th October 

At Lockington Heritage Complex 
 

Followed by general meeting 
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RURAL               RURAL    RURAL 
 

Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 

Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
• Filling for Cow Lanes 
• Feed Pads 
• Gravel and Sand 
• Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

• Whole Farm Plans  

• Community Drains 

• Reuse Systems 

• NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

• GPS Surveys 

• Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & 

10kg buckets – home gardener . 
 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 862 590 

 
 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm 
and Rochester Area 

Specialising in Fat and Store Cattle, 
Dairy and Export Heifer Sales 

 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

For all your cattle ,sheep and 
pig cartage needs please call 

 

Davin Francis  
0429878993 

Contact: 
Brock Fletcher 

0429310335 
Dairy & Exports 

Alan Mitchell 
0427562590 

 
Servicing Echuca, Lockington, 

Bamawn & Rochester Area. 
 

Specialising in Fat & Store Cattle, 
Dairy & Export Heifer Sales. 

 

• Broadacre Spraying 

• Sowing 

• Offset Discing 

 
Call Matt on: 0488129498 
Or email mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com 

TYRONE & HANNAH FINK 
 

HAY CONTRACTING 

MOWING, RAKING, ROUND & SQUARE BALING 
 

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE 

DISC CHAINING, DISCING, SMUDGING 

 

 
 
 
 
 

TYRONE : 0427 341 839 

mailto:mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com
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RURAL          TRADE    TRADE 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

the Heritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

TRADE 

 

 

King Excavation Services 
ABN 39 600 357 355 

 
MICK KING – 0418 507 031 

mickrking@bigpond.com 
LOCKINGTON 

 
5 Tonne 

Excavator 
with Buckets 
and Augers 

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
     NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

Specialist in 
Livestock handling equipment 

 
• Hecton Products - Sheep Handling 
• Weighing & Shearing equipment 
• Stock Yards 
• Feeders 

 

0409 957 446 
www.richriverrural.com.au 

 

  

mailto:mickrking@bigpond.com
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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Campaspe 
Shire Council 

 
 

Coming Up 
Wednesday, 21 September  
Council meeting, 6pm 
Echuca Civic Centre 
Meetings can be viewed via live streaming at 
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/livestreaming 
 
Now Open 
For all projects and applications open, visit 
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/nowopen 
 
Australia Day Awards  
Nominations for the 2023 Campaspe Shire Australia Day 
Awards are now open. Nominees must live within 
Campaspe Shire and can be entered into one of three 
categories: Citizen of the Year, Young Citizen of the Year, 
and Community Group of the Year. Online nominations 
are encouraged but hard copies are available from 
Customer Service Centres. For selection criteria and to 
submit a nomination, go to Council’s website. Entries 
close Friday, 2 December. 
 
Jobs Skills Grants 
Job Skills Support Grants are open to Campaspe Shire 
residents aged 16 to 25 years, who are undertaking a 
short course or qualification. The grants of up to $200 aim 
to assist with transport costs, course materials or other 
barriers to gaining a qualification. Applications are open 
until the end of the year or until funds are expended. To 
view the eligibility criteria or to apply, go to Council’s 

website and click ‘Now Open’. 
If you need assistance with your application, contact 
Community Programs Officer Ben Hearn on 1300 666 535. 
 
Road Renaming 
Council has endorsed the renaming of Cohen Road in 
Rochester in the interest of public safety. This is to amend 
the duplication of name and numbering with Cohen Street 
in Rochester. Cohen Road, between Zegelin Road and 
Sullivan Road, is suggested to become Kingfisher Road. 
Cohen Road, between Pascoe Street and Aitken Road, is 
suggested to become Platypus Road. New rural road 
numbers for this section will be advised at a later date. 
Cohen Street, between Sullivan and Pascoe Street, will 
not change. The renaming is subject to approval from the 
office of Geographic Names Victoria. Submissions on the 
proposed renaming must be made in writing by Friday, 30 
September and should be addressed to the Assets 
Department. Submission should be sent to 
shire@campaspe.vic.gov.au or PO Box 35, Echuca, VIC  3564. 
 
Immunisation Sessions 
by Appointment Only 
To book an appointment, please call Council on 1300 666 
535. If you are feeling unwell or have any cold or flu like 
symptoms, you must cancel or reschedule your 
appointment. Refer to Council’s website for more 
information. 
 
Monday, 26 September 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre  
11.30am – 12noon 

 

Thank You To Our Annual Advertisers 
For Their Continued Support 

 
The Locky News is run by a group of dedicated 
volunteers but it still costs to produce the paper every 
fortnight.  We have our overheads of office expenses and 
insurance and we have our fortnightly printing expenses. 
 
Our Annual Advertisers basically cover our expenses, 
allowing us to use the income from casual adverts and 
donations to put back into the community by way of 
preparing and printing fliers for community events and by 
contributing to the Locky Bags which are distributed to 
newcomers to the district and to visitors to major 
community events such as our Annual Vintage Rally. 
 
Advertising in The Locky News isn’t just about getting 
more customers, it’s about supporting the community that 
supports your business.  This relationship needs to work 
the other way too, I urge all of our readers to support the 
businesses who advertise with us. 
 
From the Locky News team… 
Thank You 

Hammer Graphics 
The Carriages Vineyard 

ANNUAL ADVERTISEMENTS 
 

PAID TO 29th AUGUST 2022 

 

Tuesday 13th September 

10:30am start, 12:30 finish 

Pine Grove Cemetery 

277 O’Brien Rd Pine Grove 

Welcome to Country 

Demonstration and Planting 

Lockington District 
Family Landcare Group 

 
Tree Planting Day 

President 
John Wright 

0409 259 723 
 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 
0427 868 307 

http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/nowopen
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Lockington Bowls Club 

Report 

 

22nd August 

There has been plenty of activity around the greens 
during the past week as bowlers limber up for the 
forthcoming Pennant season. Last Wednesday there was 
standing room only at the weekly game of Scrounge. 
Seven rinks were in operation to accommodate the 
increase in numbers as the club welcomed several 
members from the Echuca Bowling Club for the event. 

On the green the competition was very even with Graham 
Turner going back-to-back-to-back to pick up a win on rink 
one. Visitor Steve "Knockers" Nolan cleaned up on rink 
two with daylight second as Frank Chugg carried on the 
dominance of the left-handers winning rink three. Greg 
Clymo was in superb form to annex rink four ahead of a 
strong rink while Brian Kinnane displayed the normal 
touch of a good bowler to win the chocolates on rink five. 
Rink six provided some extraordinary bowling as Gayle 
Kerr and Lois Chugg could not be separated and had to 
share the spoils. A similar result unfolded on the final rink 
as Lorraine Appleby and Jenny Fisher scored the equal 
amount of 45 points to end a fine day of bowls. Scrounge 
will be played each Wednesday commencing at 1.00pm. 
Weather permitting. A great opportunity to hone those skills.   

Members travelled to Mathoura and Pyramid Hill on the 
week-end with results to be tabled.  

A change of date for the Club's Opening Day. The 
Opening Day will be held on Sunday 28th August at 
6.30pm with a bring and share a Casserole tea. Sweets 
will be provided.  

On Sunday 18th September the club will hold a "Tom 
Davis" Special 2-bowl Triples starting at 1.00pm. Three 
games of 8 ends and during the day a special unveiling of 
the "Tommy's Bar" plaque will be performed. Entries to 
the club 5486 2374 or Neil Haines 5486 8200.   

A reminder to all members - re. Availability for pennant for 
season 2022-2023. Register names at the club.      

29th August 

The club held their Opening day on Sunday with a large 
gathering of members and guests attending. Club 
President Neil Haines welcomed all in attendance and 
wished all bowlers a successful and happy 2022-2023 
season on the greens. The women were thanked for the 
excellent meal served on the night which was truly 
appreciated by everyone.  

The Opening ceremony featured the respective Club 
Champions with Leanne McInnes rolling the first kitty to a 
three quarter length and Ken Main delivered the first bowl 
to an approximate 20 
centimetres from the kitty. 
Neil Haines then officially 
opened the season. 

Pictured right : 

Leanne and Ken 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Wednesday the game of Scrounge attracted a quality 
field enjoying ideal conditions. On rink one Echuca visitor 
Max Clifford was in complete control to score 52 points to 
win the rink. Rink two provided a classic match-up as 
Russell Shawcross and Owen "Smiley" McPhee both 
finished on 51 points to share the chocolates while rink 
three was a bowlers haven as Jim Harris reeled off 62 
points for an effortless victory. On the final rink Graham 
Turner just keeps on winning after posting a lazy 49 points 
for his fourth win on the trot. Scrounge will now go into 
recess as the Sixty and Over competition begins at 
Mathoura Bowling Club this week. The club extends 
sincere thanks to all the bowlers who have supported this event.  

On the local tournament scene members attended the two 
day Premier Fours at the Deniliquin Bowling Club. 
The rink comprising Ken Main, Ray Hanson, Andrew 
Harris and Russell  

Shawcross performed creditably but failed to feature in 
the final results. The previous week John Fisher, Kim Ray, 
John Whiteside and Jenny Fisher attended the Pairs 
event at the Kernag Bowling Club. Fisher and Whiteside 
won two games and just lost the third in a polished display.  

The field for the Tom Davis "Special" 2 bowl Triples (any 
combination) is filling fast. The date for this tournament is 
Sunday 18th September commencing at 1.00pm. Contact 
Neil Haines 5486 8200 or leave a message at the club 
5486 2374. During the day a "Tommy's Bar" plaque will 
be unveiled in recognition for all the work and effort Tom 
Davis contributed in many ways. 

The Lockington Bowls Club offers sincere condolences to 
Club Secretary Steve Peter on the sad loss of his mother.  

The women will be conducting their first tournament for 
the season on Wednesday 21st September starting at 
10.00am. Contact Lorraine Appleby. 

 

LADIES BOWLS INORMATION 

 

Tuesday social bowls will commence on 6
th
 September 

commencing at 11am.  

13
th
 September there will be a meeting after bowls.  

There are some up and coming Tournaments. 

• Wednesday 7
th
 September Mathoura Ladies Fours 

• Wednesday 14
th
 September Tongala 2 Bowl Triples 

• Sunday 18
th
 September, Tom Davis Memorial Day. 

• Wednesday 21
st
 September Lockington 3 Bowl Triples 

• Thursday 22
nd

 September Echuca Breakfast Fours 

Ladies Midweek Pennant will commence on Friday 14
th
 

October.   First game we play Echuca at Echuca.   For 
those who have been away, this year we are in 3

rd
 

Division pennant. 
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Bamawm Golf Club 
Notes 

 
 

Report - 21st August 

Tuesday 16
th
 was our annual Bell Day, with a small but 

quality field coming out and enjoying a lovely day of golf. 
Thanks to Rich River, Lockington, Rochester, Mitiamo and 
Belvoir Park Golf Clubs for supporting our day. 

Winners of the Bell Day trophy were the Rochester Golf 
Club team of Cheryl Hicks, Barb McCarty and Helen 
Ingram with a score of 243. 

Individual winners on the day were: 

A Grade Scratch- Deb Bish 89 

A Grade Nett- Joan James 94-19-75 

A Grade Nett Runner up- Judy Lawler 96-17-79 

B Grade Scratch- Barb MCarty 102 

B Grade Nett-Pauline Humbert 105-27-78 

B Grade Nett Runner up- Jenny Holt 108-27-81 

NTP 3
rd

 shot 4/13- Deb Bish 

NTP 3
rd

 shot 5/14- Deb Bish 

NTP 7/16- Marion Whatley 

Longest Drive- Deb Bish (A Garde), Helen Ingram (B 
Grade), Judi Lawler (65+) 

Thanks to major sponsors of the day Rich River Golf Club 
and also to Rochester Newsagency for the donation of the 
beautiful bells for the winners trophies. 

Sunday 21st 

Well it was a beautiful day for our Captains Day on 
Sunday with a quality field competing in a stableford 
competition. Thanks to Kath and Frank for all of their hard 
work throughout the year, it does not go unnoticed and we 
are so lucky to have you both. 

The winner of the ladies trophy was Denise Newth, with 
captain Kath Connors runner up. 

Winner of the men’s trophy was Sam Newth with 35 
points, with Graham Leys runner up on 33 points. 

NTP 2
nd

 shot 4/113- Graham Leys 

NTP 7/16- Sam Newth 

NTP 8/17- Graham Leys 

NTP 2
nd

 shot 8/17- Kath Connors 

Longest Drive- Greg Reynoldson and Denise Newth 

Nearest Ginnivan- Anthony Lee 

Nearest Coxy- Frank Coonerty 

Next week will be Turns’ Par 3 Day, so come along and 
have a fun day out. Hit off from 11:00am. 

 

 

 

Report - 28th August 

Wow what a great day for the famous Turn’s Par 3 day at 
Bamawm, with 25 players taking to the course. 

The winner of the ladies competition with 94-40-54was 
Kim Dingwall, Denise Newth was runner up on a count 
back with 92-38-54. 

The winner of the men’s competition was Owen ‘Smiley’ 
McPhee with a great score of 66- 29- 37 from runner up 
Will Broucek 88- 42- 42. 

Nearest Coxy 6 pack was won by Lee Govan 

NTP 2/11- Michael Giorgianni 

NTP 3/12- Geoff Crossman 

NTP 7/16- Nikita Frawley and Michael Giorgianni 

NTP 8/17- Nikita Frawley and Sam Newth 

Well done to Jed, Brax and Harriet it was great to see 
some juniors on the course. It was also great to see 
Lorraine and Christine playing 9 holes and enjoying the 
course. 

Next week will be a stroke round and privilege cup. 

Friday the 16
th
 of September will be special day for our 

club in honour of our great mate Terry ‘TJ’ Malone. It will 
be a 4BBB, 11:30 assembly for a 12pm hit off. Non-
handicappers more than welcome. 
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Milloo CWA Notes 
 
 
 
 

Elaine Mitchell chaired the meeting in the absence of the 
President and Vice President.  The Echuca Group Confer-
ence was discussed, the craft articles for the Dorward 
Trophy were collected by Craft Leader, Lorrie Mitchell.  
Australia Day was also discussed after receiving a letter 
from Campaspe Shire, requesting information on what we 
were doing.  It was decided to hold the usual function of 
an evening meal followed by a speaker, which hasn’t hap-
pened for two years. 
 

We distributed our fund with just on $1400.00 being given 
to C.W.A. objectives and locally. 
 

Competition Results 
Craft - knitted soft toy:  1st Elaine Mitchell, 2nd Val Read 
Cookery - Iced patty Cakes x 4:  1st Margaret Fiedler 
A Flower from your Garden - 1st Val Read 
Horticulture - A Native Flower:  Val Read scooped the 
pool with a beautiful i\piece of Gum Blossom. 
Miscellaneous - A Coffee Mug:  Equal 1st Lorrie Mitchell 
and Margaret Fiedler 
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 8 
at 10:00am at Milloo Hall. 
 

The competitions will be: 
Craft - Hat decorated for the race carnivals 
Cookery - A jar of marmalade 
A Flower from your garden 
Horticulture - Spring flowering bulb 
Miscellaneous - Oldest piece of china 
The charity is used stamps. 

 

Lockington Golf Club Report 

Monday 29th August 

 

 

20/08 – Par. Ray Brereton was best on course with +2 
and won both the Privilege Cup (for the second time this 
season), as well as B Grade honours, in a close finish 
from Andrew Glatte who finished +1. 

Terry Thomas (-3) won A Grade ahead of Kevin Humbert 
(-5), while Brad Wakefield played well to finish with +1 and 
win C Grade.  Yardstick balls: Ian Haines and Tom 
Scurrah, both -5. 

Nearest the pins: 3
rd

 – Andrew Glatte; 2
nd

 shot 9
th
 – Trav 

Mancer (A), Ray Brereton (B), Brad Wakefield (C); 2nd 
shot 18

th
 for the 6-pack smack – Mat Dennis. 

Spike’s Longest Drive on the 10
th
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Grant Humbert (A), Ian Haines (B), Brad 
Wakefield (C).  Neither the Echuca CIH eagles nest on 
the 3

rd
, nor Captain Bricka ’s yardstick on the 16

th
 

was won. 

27/08 – Stableford – and it was great to enjoy some good 
weather. In a very close finish, A Grade honours went to 
Grant Humbert with 35 points, on the 6

th
 countback from 

Kevin Humbert, while Mat Dennis also returned 35. 

The best score of the day was 36 points, returned by B 
Grade’s winner, Andrew Glatte, while C Grade was also 
decided on a countback, with the win going to JD Wright 
ahead of Mark Lyons, after both returned 31 points. 

Yardstick balls (next best scores, all grades): 34 – Trav 
Mancer, Brett Stone, Ray Brereton.  Nearest the pins; 7

th
 

– Mark Lyons; 2
nd

 shot 13
th
 – Grant Humbert (A), Ray 

Brereton (B), JD Wright (C); 2
nd

 shot 18
th
 for the 6-pack 

smack – Brett Stone. 

Spike’s Longest Drive on the 15
th
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Grant Humbert (A), Stuart Newton (B), 
Mark Lyons (C).  Neither the Echuca CIH eagles nest on 
the 3

rd
, nor Captain Bricka’s yardstick prize on the 16

th
 

was won. 

Trav Mancer played Terry Thomas in the Handicap 
Matchplay semi-final and began brilliantly to be 4-up after 
4, including a birdie on the 1

st
.  Terry won the 6

th
 to stem 

the flow, but Trav then won 8
th
 and 11

th
 to stretch the lead 

to 5-up.  He then halved the next 3 holes to win the match 
5 and 4 and progress to the final. 

The other semi was between Jason Wakefield and Tom 
Scurrah, and Jason began well to be 4-up after 9 holes 
and after winning the 10

th
 was 5-up.  Tom then fought 

back to win the 11
th
, 12

th
 and 14

th
 to cut the deficit to only 

2-down, but Jason won the 16
th
 to seal a hard-fought win 

3 and 2. 

Upcoming events:  Friday 2
nd

 September – Captain vs 
President.  Duty: Phyll Macfarlane, Pauline Humbert.  
Saturday 3

rd
 September – Stroke – Gartside Cup Final – 

Monthly Medal.  Duty: Andrew Glatte, Tony Brooke. 

Gartside Cup finalists: 1
st
 round – Grant Humbert, Steve 

Holt, Jason Wakefield; standby – Ian Haines; 2
nd

 round – 
Brad Wakefield, Jeff Carnie, Darren Carnie; s/b – JD 
Wright; 3rd round – Mark Lyons, Kevin Humbert, Mat 
Dennis; s/b – Jimmy Hodgens; 4

th
 round – Don 

Muhleisen, Ron Dixon, Terry Thomas; s/b – Trav Mancer; 
5

th
 round – Andy Freemantle, Ash Portwine, Brett Stone; 

s/b – Tony Brooke. 

The Bickford Bowl has been re-scheduled to Thursday 
29

th
 September, as a result of last week’s wet weather 

making the course unsuitable for play. 
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JUNIOR FOOTBALL 
Congratulations to everyone on a great season this year. 
We finally made it through a full season with no 
cancellations. We're now at the pointy end of the season 
for our junior footballers too. Many thanks to all the 
coaches, team managers, parents and volunteers who 
have kept this season going and allowed our junior 
Catters to keep doing what they love. 
 
Moama RSL - Riverine Herald 
Netballer of Year! 
If you had a read of the Riverine Herald paper these past 
few weeks, you may have spotted a competition in 
conjunction with another sponsor of our Moama RSL - 
Footballer of the Year and Netballer of the Year. 
A big congratulations must go to our Resident A Grade 
Coach and player - Jessie Hardess for taking out the 
Netballer of the Year title.  
 
RISING STAR NOMINATIONS HDFNL 2022 
A congratulations needs to go to a couple of our young, 
up and coming LBU Stars of the future in gaining a 
HDFNL Rising Star nomination for season 2022. 
If you read the Yabba last week, you would have seen our 
very own Stanley Brentnall and Matilda Candy being 
nominated for this year's season. 
The winners will be announced at this weekend's HDFNL 
Presentation Day on Sunday 28th of August. 
Congratulations and Good Luck!  
 
 

 
MILESTONES: SENIOR FOOTBALL 
A belated congratulations to a couple of our senior 
footballers in gaining their LBU 50 game milestones last 
week. Congratulations must go to Bart Phillips and Charlie 
Hinks. 
Both current integral members in this year's senior football 
back line. While Charlie started his under 14s career at 
LBU and played his first senior game at age 16,  Bart 
joined the mighty Catters after a successful stint in the 
GVL, with his brother in 2018 and has not looked back 
since. During this time Bart has also been a senior 
assistant coach, whereas Charlie had a minor lapse in 
judgement during the last couple of years playing in 
Macorna but has come back to LBU this year getting 
better with each week. 
Congratulations boys on a massive achievement, looking 
forward to you both smashing through this week to play in 
the grand final and have many more games in the blue 
and white stripes!  
 
2022 HDFNL FINALS REMINDER: 
Just a couple of quick reminders: 
1.Remember HDFNL upon entry to the finals have 
CODES of CONDUCT that all members of the public are 
to respect. 
2. Absolutely no abuse of any umpire: Football or Netball 
will be tolerated from players, members of the club, 
spectators and bench officials. 
3. NO DOGS - YOU WILL BE REFUSED ENTRY OR 
ASKED TO LEAVE unless they are a guide dog or 
assistance dog. Please leave them at home. 
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There are a few end of season functions happening so 
make sure you see the posters for information and lock in 
the dates. 
 
Sunday 4th September - LBUFNC Vote Count Day 
The vote count is this coming Sunday at the Lockington 
Recreation Reserve.  Hope to see you all there! Bring a 
family sized salad to share for lunch and your sportswear 
for the netball grudge match after the vote count! There 
will be BBQ meat provided and drinks available at bar 
prices! So come join us and enjoy your lunch and refresh-
ments on the lawn in the sunshine hopefully! 

** PLEASE NOTE** 
The Junior Under 13s and Under 15s Football Teams will 
be having their Presentation on Sunday also- so please 
come along if you can to cheer our juniors on for having 
a great season also. 
 
Friday 9th September - LBUFNC Presentation Night  
LBUFNC'S Presentation Night is on Friday the 9th of Sep-
tember at the Moama RSL.  This night will have a 6.30pm 
start - be sure to book in for tea as you don't want to miss 
out on all the fun and seeing all the awards being given 
out on the night. It is a great night to sit back, relax and 
enjoy what has been a great season for 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our League HDFNL superstars also who were 
presented with their awards Sunday 28th of August. Congratula-
tions again to back-to-back Sam Cheatley Medallist Tyler Phillips 
(who also made 2022 HDFNL Team of the Year), Chelsea Jones, 
equal runner up for U17s Netball best and fairest, Cadence Major, 
equal runner up for U13s Netball best and fairest and Stanley 
Brentnall who won 2022 Rising Star Award. 

 
 
 
 
 

Left : Tyler Phillips 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Right : Chelsea Jones 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Left : Cadence Major 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Right : Stanley Brentnall 
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FIRST SEMI - FINAL 
 
UNDER 18s Football 
LBU 5. 11 - 41 defeated by Leitchville/Gunbower 6. 7 - 43 
Goals: 
1 - B Stone, B Anderson, N Stone, F Palmer, S Flemingham 
Awards: 
Moran's Water - J Priestley 
Giddings Co - K Bambling 
Moama Bakery - E Brentnall 
Intersport Echuca - B Stone 
Roma Pizza - C Betts 
Giddings Co - C Mitchell 
 
RESERVES Football 
LBU 11. 3 - 69 defeated by Heathcote 12. 10 - 82 
Goals: 
3 - J Maddison, 2 - La Collins, D Dalziel, 1 - S Trice, D Kelly, T Eade, C 
Cox 
Awards: 
Hip Pocket Towel + Mug - D Dalziel 
Lockington Hotel - Lu Collins 
Hip Pocket - La Collins 
Giddings Co - M Ovens 
Giddings Co Pizza - J Maddison 
Roma Pizza - M Laursen 
 
SECOND SEMI - FINAL 
 
SENIORS Football 
LBU 7. 13 - 55 defeated by Mount Pleasant 13. 8 - 86 
Goals: 
4 - J Bacon, 1 - R McIvor, T Leech, A McMahon. 
Awards: 
Hip Pocket Pants + Mug - L Atherton 
Lockington Hotel - J Bacon 
Hip Pocket - M Angove 
National Hotel - H Cobb 
Giddings Co - T Bacon 
Moama Bakery - C Hinks 
 
Under 13s Netball 
LBU: 20 - Elmore: 22 
Best on: Keira Mitchell 
Coaches: Sophie Jardine 
 
Under 15s Netball 
LBU: 54 - Mount Pleasant: 43 
Best On: Remee Christian 
Coaches: Evie Ritchie, Matilda Peat and Kasey 
Stone 
 
Under 17s Netball 
LBU: 44 - Mount Pleasant: 39 
Best on: Chelsea Jones 
Coaches: Giselle Crawford 
 
 
 

JUNIOR FOOTBALL SEMI FINAL 
13 and Under 
LBU 6. 4 - 40 defeated Tallygaroopna 3. 2 - 20 
Goals: 
2 - Jack Mundie, Campbell Keele, Patrick Keele 
Awards: 
Patrick Keele, Harry Lees, Mitch Munro, Charlie McIntyre, Campbell 
Keele, River Sims, Jack Mundie 
 

PRELIMINARY FINAL 
 

Under 13s Netball 
LBU: 15 - Leitchville/Gunbower: 22 
Best on: Taya Tamblyn 
Coaches: Keira Mitchell 
 

Seniors Football 
LBU 8. 18 - 66 DEFEATED Colbinabbin 5. 11 - 41 
Goals: 
3 - J Bacon, A McMahon, 1 - J Collins, H Cobb 
Awards: 
Hip Pocket Pants + Mug - J Bacon 
Star Bar - M Angove 
Giddings Co - T Phillips 
Lockington Hotel - L Atherton 
Giddings Co - N Bacon 
Roma Pizza - J Gardiner 
 

JUNIOR FOOTBALL Preliminary Final 
 

Under 13s 
LBU 6. 1 - 37 defeated by St Augustine's Yellow 8. 5 - 53 
Goals: 
2 - Harry Lees, Patrick Keele, 1 - Harry Condliffe, Jack Mundie 
Awards: 
Harry Lees, Patrick Keele, Charlie McIntyre, Harrison Condliffe, 
Campbell Keele, Nate Holgate 

 
Finals Week Two Results 
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• Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

•  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre. 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

• Men’s Shed 
    10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

• Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 
      

• Ladies Social Bowls. Names by 10:45am 
    11:00am start 

• Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

•  Tai Chi  
    4:30– 5:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 

• Lockington Playgroup  
    10:00am -  1:00pm 
    (not during school holidays) 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Bethany: 0429 636 578    

• Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 1300 488 226  

• Men’s Shed 
     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

• Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 

•  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall     
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

 

MONDAYS 

TUESDAYS 

WEDNESDAYS 

THURSDAYS 

SATURDAYS 

SEPTEMBER 
 

Saturday 3 
HDFNL Grand Final 
 

Sunday 4 
Pine Grove Gun Club Simulated 
Field & Game 
 

Wednesday  7 
Bus trip to Dolly Parton’s “9 to 5” 
see advert 
 

Action Club Dinner 
7:30pm at Club Rooms 
 

Sunday 4 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Jim & Therese 
 

Thursday 8 
Milloo CWA 
10:00am at Milloo Hall 
 

Friday 9 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm at Bamawm Extension Hall 
 

Saturday 10 
Lockington Pony Club Rally 
10:00am at Scurrah Reserve 
(Contact Christine Buckley 0400 576 767) 
 

Sunday 11 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Bev & Les 
 

Monday 12 
Locky News Typing 
Entries by 10am please 
 

Lockington & District Business Centre AGM 
7:30pm at Business Centre 
 

Heritage Complex Meeting 
7:30pm at the Complex 
 

 

Tuesday 13 
Landcare Tree Planting Day 
10:30am at Pine Grove Cemetery 
 

Wednesday 14 
Community Centre Casserole Luncheon 
see advert 
 

Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm at Lockington Hotel 
 

Thursday 15 
Community Bank Tradies Breaky 
7:00am at Rochester Mitre 10, see advert 
 

Sunday 18 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Giles & Phillipa 
 

Wednesday 21 
Action Club Activity Night at Club Rooms 
Ph: 0428 844 489 or 0409 259 723 
 

Sunday 25 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Joe & Julie 
 

Monday 26 
Immunisation Session 
11:30am - 12  Noon Bush Nursing Centre 
By appointment only Ph: 1300 666 535 
 

Bamawm CWA 
10:30am at Locky Business Centre 
 

Heritage Complex Meeting 
7:30pm at the Complex 
 

Wednesday 28 
Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting 
7:30pm Heritage Centre 
 

OCTOBER 
 

Tuesday 4 
Locky News AGM 
7:30pm at Heritage Complex 
 

 

St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  
Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

 

 

 

Lockington 

Library  

 
Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 

 
Wednesday 10.00 am – 5 pm 

 
Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 


